

JEFFREY W. ROBINSON 907.264.3311 robinsonjw@lanepowell.com

August 30, 2023

## VIA ELECTRONIC AND REGULAR MAIL

Christopher Constant Anchorage Assembly Chair P.O. Box 196650 Anchorage, Alaska 99519

E-Mail: christopher.constant@anchorageak.gov

Re: Invitation to Participate in September 8 Worksession on Municipal Ombudsman

Investigative Report Concerning Graham April 11 Election Complaint

Dear Mr. Constant:

I represent Chief Information Technology Officer Marc Dahl. As you know, the Ombudsman forwarded his Final Investigative Report to the State of Alaska, Office of Special Prosecutions on the basis that, in his view, "there may have been a violation of state election statutes[.]" Mr. Dahl vehemently denies the Ombudsman's allegations of civil and/or criminal misconduct.

Because the Ombudsman has invoked the possibility of potential criminal allegations, Mr. Dahl respectfully declines your request to discuss the findings of the Municipal Ombudsman's Final Investigative Report (the "Report") at the worksession scheduled for September 8, 2023.

Respectfully,

LANE POWELL

Jeffrey W. Robinson

Christopher Constant August 30, 2023 Page 2

CC: Anne Helzer – Municipal Attorney (vie email)